MEETING MINUTES 
COMMUNITY ENHANCEMENT COMMISSION MEETING
January 25, 2018
Thursday, 7:30 pm - Town Hall Lobby Conference Room


In Attendance
Joanne Burke
Christina Caplan
Emma Choi
Desiree DiMauro
Sammy Thompson
[bookmark: _GoBack]Leslie Herman
Rochele Kadish
Bob Robinson
Susan Stillman

Absent
Maureen Alonso
David Steiner

Guest
Sam Lilly, Town Urban Arborist


Tree Discussion – Sam Lilly
1) Discussed issue Sam is having with too many trees required to be planted on a residential lot that have occurred with the new tree canopy projections.  
2) Reducing the tree canopy projection numbers has worked to preserve older trees, however understory trees are not being planted anymore.
3) Recommend adjustments to the requirements to allow for diversity of trees and requiring  native trees. 
4) CEC recommends forming a subcommittee to assist Sam in researching other jurisdiction policies, developing solutions and presenting to the CEC. 

Wolftrap Creek – Leslie
1) Discussed the removal of trees along Wolftrap Creek and the impact on the Chesapeake Bay Watershed.
2) The Town plans to plant native tree species in this area during the upcoming spring planting season.  
3) Discussed making this an opportunity for an educational area for residents to visit.  


Discussion of the CEC’s opportunity at the Town Council Work Session - Susan
1) Work session to be held February 12th at 7:30
2) Discuss what CEC has done and what is planned for the future.
3) Recommendation of a Sustainability Manager

Initiating a Town Invasive Removal Event - Bob
1) Recommend holding a town invasive removal event.
2) Suggestion to hold event on a teacher workday for government student volunteer hours.


Pollinator Garden – Bob
1) Discussed finding a location in town to build a pollinator garden.

Salt on the roadways and the quality of our water - Susan and Rochele
1) Attended the NoVA Soil and Water Conservation District Green Breakfast.
2) VA DEQ presented an upcoming study and public engagement on road salting and its effects on our streams and drinking water (human health).
3) CEC to work with Christine Horner on cost saving ways to treat roads without putting down salt or less salt.

Update on Greenhouse Gas Inventory for Town Operations - Christina 
1) Outside consultant gave first assessment of the GHG’s of the Town’s inventory.
2) Should receive inventory data for year 2016 soon.

Recognition for Green Builders 
1) Recognition was well received by Evergreene and its homeowners.

Proposal to tighten the requirements on Eco Efficient Home Program - Susan
1) Recommend to reduce score to 50 or 60.  Could be “metal levels”.

Lights in the Town’s Holiday Decorations-David
1) He would like to see LED lights on Town’s holiday decorations.

Sammy and Emma’s video-show - Sammy
1) Discussed suggestions for more videos:
	Infrared Cameras – How to Use
	How to Conserve Water in a House

Thermal Cameras – Susan
1) Town Council had to approve $1000 spending for the cameras.
2) Susan recommends purchasing the iOS Cameras now and researching the Android cameras as we are not sure what to purchase.

Sustainability Challenge update - Desireé
1) Currently updating the 2018 Sustainability Challenge brochure.  
2) Discussed way to promote the challenge. 
3) Added new items to earn more points.

Green Expo at the Walk on the Hill - 29 April, 2-5PM - Susan
1) Discussed location of the CEC booth.
2) The CEC will focus on the components of the Green Expo in February.    

Recruiting the next student member of the CEC
1) The student member must be a rising junior that lives in the Town of Vienna.


[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Articles for the Vienna Voice – Susan
1) Sammy – March article – Eco Efficient Vacations
2) Susan – April article Solarize

Vienna Public Art Commission – Desiree
1) Desiree serves as the CEC representative to VPAC
2) Discussed new projects. 
3) Discussed VPAC is developing their bylaws and applying for 501c3.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15pm.

